
Parish and School 

Staff�

�

Pastor�

Rev. Gary T. Villanueva�

�

Deacons�

Deacon Andy Espinosa (Ret.)�

Deacon Robert Villanueva�

�

Parish Accountant�

Diane Alexander�

�

Parish Admin. Assistant     

Leah Flores�

�

Parish Youth  Ministry 

Coordinator/Admin. Asst.�

Sr. Emily Bautista, MCST�

�

Parish School of Religion�

Coordinator:�

Sr. Luzviminda Domingo, 

MCST �

�

Director of Music Ministry                       

Rebecca Yoder�

�

Parish Council Chair                   

Benny Ramos�

�

Fr. Dewan Hall Coordinator                        

TBA  �

�

School Principal                     

Christine Patton�

�

School E/F Coordinator                  

Lera Rickling �

�

School Admin. Assistant             

Marie Norment�

�

Facilities Custodian�

Ricky Garvin �

Zaldy Seno �

MASS SCHEDULE�

 

Saturday Vigil�

5:00 p. m. �

Sunday �

8:00 & 10:00 a.m., 12:00 p.m.�

�

First Saturday�

Tagalog (Filipino)�

7:00 p. m. (no Mass)�

�

Weekdays �

Monday�Friday�

8:15 a.m.�

Saturdays�

9:00 a.m.�

�

Mass and Novena�

Our Lady of Perpetual Help�

Wednesdays�

5:00 p.m. (temporary until 

further notice)�

�

First Friday �

8:15 a.m. �

7:00 p.m. (no Mass)�

 

Adoration �

Wednesdays  �

6:00�6:45 p.m.�

First Friday�

9:00 a.m.�6:45 p.m.�

Third Saturday of the Month�

6:30�8:30 p.m. �

�

Confessions�

Saturdays �

3:30�4:30 p.m. or by 

appointment�

�

Rosary�

Monday�Friday �

7:25 a.m.�

_____________________�

Coffee Socials�

First Sunday after all Masses �

(Sept. to June)�

BAPTISMS�

�

Please call the Parish Office for 

information and to schedule 

Baptism Preparation Class.�

�

BAPTISM AND SACRAMENTAL 

PREPARATION FOR OLDER 

CHILDREN�

Please contact the Parish School of 

Religion, Sr. Luzviminda Domingo, 

MCST at 301�567�6113.�

�

MATRIMONY�

Please contact the Parish Office at 

least six months prior to a proposed 

wedding date to speak with a priest. 

Reservation of the church is 

required before other preparations 

such as receptions are made.�

�

ANOINTING OF THE SICK/

COMMUNION TO THE SICK 

AND HOMEBOUND�

Please contact the Parish Office�

 

Parish Office 

 

Phone: 301�567�5506�

Fax: 301�567�6546�

Email: �

stcolumbachurch@verizon.net�

Parish Website: �

www.stcolumbacatholic.net�

�

Parish School of Religion  �

Phone: 301�567�6113 �

Email: 

st.columbapsr@gmail.com �

�

School�

Phone: 301�567�6212 �

Fax: 301�567�6907�

Email: �

schooloffice@stccatholic.org�

School Website: �

 http://www.stccatholic.org�

St. Columba Catholic Church 

A Community of Faith, 

Love and Service 

7800 Livingston Road 

Oxon Hill, Maryland 20745 

Bulletin — September 27, 2020 



REFLECTIONS 

TWENTY-SIXTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

St. Columba Catholic Church    |    Oxon Hill, Maryland 

PRAY FOR OUR MILITARY INCLUDING:�

�

Especially Tiffany Williams; Peter John Ifurung; PFC Mark J. 

Venancio; Andrew Alexander; Lt. Victor Barba; 1st Lt Peter 

Agboli; Krystol Dudly; Christian Samoy; Derrell Thomas  Jahaira 

Best; Kevin Myers; Delange Monks, Marquette Young.�

What prompts you to make the decisions you make? 

When confronted with a decision, whether one that is 

more trivial and mundane or one that is more significant 

and profound, we rely on guidance. That guidance can be 

the result of impulse and passion or the fruit of the interior 

voice of conscience. Decisions made on impulse and 

passion can be misguided and erroneous. Decisions based 

on conscience, or the moral voice within, will reflect the 

depth and maturity of our soul work. A more 

contemplative soul will make more contemplative 

decisions. A less developed conscience will make 

decisions based on the individual’s level of development.�

�

Conversion and a change of heart are at the core of Jesus’ 

message precisely because of this reality. We are works in 

progress. For the person on fire with the Holy Spirit and 

centered on God, life reflects an ever�deepening 

awareness and heightened sense of God’s presence and a 

greater willingness to do God’s will. What is happening 

internally is validated by what is witnessed externally. The 

hypocrite is the one who says yes when they really mean 

no. From the start, they had no desire to do the virtuous 

act but wanted to outwardly appear as if they did.�

�

Where are you on the road of integrity? Honesty is all that 

is required. God is good with that. It is okay to struggle 

with our decisions and wrestle with ourselves. 

Consciences on the path to maturity and greater depth are 

not always going to know what action is immediately best. 

We may, at first, say no to what we know is right and, 

after prayerful reflection and thought, come around to 

doing it. Conversion happens when our no changes to yes, 

regardless of how sinful or out of sync we may be at the 

time. God is anxious to welcome us to Himself. But we 

cannot embrace Him unless we want to. Learning to orient 

our gift of free will to what is of divine origin, right, and 

best is a discipline we must always tweak and perfect.�

 Our Sick and Suffering�

Especially  Rachel Fisher, Tess Samoy, Lamar Johnson, 

Ellamae Hulsey, Kobi King, Jeanne Pike, Cathy McGarrigan, 

Rey & Carol Robles, Lorna Venus (30Aug20). John Dowd, 

Maria Evelyn Suacito (1Sept20). Marian Flores, Gloria King, 

Eleanor Wachowski, Cynthia Flores, Simon Perez, Jr. 

(27Sept20). �

�

Our Beloved Dead�

�

Especially    Susana Abston, Corazon Cruz, Sr. Editha Basa, 

Harry Pearson, Jr., Frank Camson, Sr.�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

"When John came to you in the way of righteousness, you 

did not believe him; but tax collectors and prostitutes did. 

Yet even when you saw that, you did not later change your 

minds and believe him." � Mt 21:32 �

Sunday: � Ez 18:25�28/Ps 25:4�5, 6�7, 8�9 [6a]/�

� � Phil 2:1�11 or 2:1�5/Mt 21:28�32�

Monday: � Jb 1:6�22/Ps 17:1bcd, 2�3, 6�7 [6]/�

� � Lk 9:46�50�

Tuesday: � Dn 7:9�10, 13�14 or Rv 12:7�12a/�

� � Ps 138:1�2ab, 2cde�3, 4�5 [1]/Jn 1:47�51�

Wednesday: � Jb 9:1�12, 14�16/Ps 88:10bc�11, 12�13, �

� � 14�15 [3]/Lk 9:57�62�

Thursday: � Jb 19:21�27/Ps 27:7�8a, 8b�9abc, 13�14 [13]/�

� � Lk 10:1�12�

Friday: � Jb 38:1, 12�21; 40:3�5/Ps 91:1�2, 3�4ab, �

� � 4c�6, 10�11 [11]/Mt 18:1�5, 10�

Saturday: � Jb 42:1�3, 5�6, 12�17/Ps 119:66, 71, 75, 91, 

� � 125, 130 [135]/Lk 10:17�24�

Next Sunday: � Is 5:1�7/Ps 80:9, 12, 13�14, 15�16, �

� � 19�20 [Is 5:7a]/Phil 4:6�9/�

� � Mt 21:33�43�

READINGS FOR THE WEEK OF  

SEPTEMBER 27, 2020 

Monday, September 28�

8:15 a.m.  +Diosdado Sabal, Sr.�

Tuesday, September 29�

8:15 a.m.  Toti and Lydia Astorga (Anniversary)�

Wednesday, September 30�

8:15 a.m.  No Morning Mass�

5:00 p.m.  +Eugenio And Antonina Bautista�

Thursday, October 1�

8:15 a.m.  +Remegio Penetrante�

Friday, October 2�

8:15 a.m.  +Odessa Smith�

Saturday, October 3�

9:00 a.m.  Gerino Perez (Birthda)�

5:00 p.m.  Fr. Alain Colliou (Birthday)�

Sunday, October 4�

8:00 a.m.  +Simon Perez, Sr.�

10:00 a.m.  +Catherine LoMedico�

12:00 p.m.  +Diosdado Sabal, Sr.�



Dear St. Columba families,�

�

Interested in sending your children to St. Columba 

School?�St. Columba School is now enrolling Pre�K 4 

through Grade 8.�

�

We have a wonderful four�year�old Pre�K program, 

Students must be four by Sept.1, 2020. School starts 

Aug 31. Don't delay.�

�

All Seats are filling! We are currently Distance 

Learning through the first quarter.�

�

For more information go to�www.stccatholic.org� or 

call the school at 301�567�6212.�

�

Check out our virtual tour on the school website.�

Like what you see? Contact our enrollment director 

Mrs. Lera Rickling at 301�567�6212, ext.2 or email 

at�ricklingl@stccatholic.org�to schedule an in person 

tour.�

�

Peace and blessings,�

Mrs. Christine Patton�

Principal�

St. Columba School�

…...Faith. Academics. Service. 

VOCATIONS CORNER�

�

Please continue to pray for our fellow parishioner who 

is aspiring for Holy Orders.�

�

Seminarian Chukwuma Collins Odigwe is currently 

studying Theology in Saint John Paul II Seminary, 

Washington, D. C.�

�

Let us continue to pray for more vocations to the 

priesthood, the permanent diaconate and the religious 

life.� If you know of anyone who feels such a calling, 

please give them encouragement and advise them �to 

speak with Father Gary or any of the MCST sisters.�

School News, evangelization and Christian formation 

Sunday, September 27, 2020 | twenty-sixth Sunday in ordinary day 

�

THE TRADITION OF GENUFLECTION�

�

Question:�

Why do Catholics genuflect?�

�

Answer:�

Genuflection is an act of devotion that literally means “to bend 

the knee.” For many Catholics, it’s an almost automatic 

gesture that we perform before entering our pew or row of 

seats at Mass. But, like many of the symbols and gestures of 

our faith tradition, genuflecting can also be an invitation for 

deeper reflection.�

The practice of “bending the knee” is an ancient way of 

recognizing the presence of someone greater than we are. It 

has been said that the practice dates back to the time of 

Alexander the Great, but it became a common part of etiquette 

in the royal courts of the Middle Ages. From throne rooms and 

palaces, it was a small step to genuflecting becoming part of 

the devotional lives of Christians, who used this secular 

gesture as a way of recognizing the presence of the One who is 

King of Kings, especially in the Eucharist.�

Today, Catholics are asked to genuflect in the presence of the 

Blessed Sacrament (whether in the tabernacle or exposed on 

the altar during eucharistic adoration). So, while it has become 

second nature to genuflect before entering your seat in church, 

we should pay attention to where the Blessed Sacrament is 

kept in each church or chapel that we visit, and genuflect in the 

direction of the tabernacle where the Blessed Sacrament is 

kept. In churches or chapels in which the tabernacle is in a 

separate space, we are invited to simply bow toward the altar.�

In addition to genuflecting before the Blessed Sacrament, we 

are also instructed to genuflect before the cross used for 

veneration on Good Friday (during the solemn celebrations of 

the Lord’s Passion) and any time a relic of the True Cross is 

displayed for veneration. This long�standing tradition is a way 

of honoring the cross as the great sign of our salvation and of 

showing devotion to the passion of Jesus.�

2020 JUBILARIAN 

MASS CANCELLED �

�

Due to COVID�19 

restrictions, we are 

cancelling the 

Archdiocesan Jubilarian 

Mass on November 22, 

2020.�We are still 

accepting registrations of couples who are 

celebrating milestone�wedding anniversaries 

(25, 30, 35, 40, 45, 50+ years) and will be 

providing each couple an anniversary 

certificate. �Couples who wish to receive a 

certificate should contact their parish office by 

September 30

th

.�



St. Columba Catholic Church    |    Oxon Hill, Maryland 

PRAYER LIST: Names for the Prayer List 

should be written either in a note or sent 

electronically. The name will be added to the next 

bulletin listing in the order it is received and will 

remain for one month and then removed. To place 

a name back on the list, please resubmit the name. Thank you!�

�

CERTIFICATES: When requesting Certificates (e.g. baptisms, 

confirmations) or permission letters to be a godparent, please call 

or email the Parish Office with required information at least 10 

business days in advance. �

�

IMPORTANT REMINDER:  It is necessary to use donation 

envelopes so that the parish office can track your attendance and to 

keep track of your donations for year�end statement and for not 

using the envelopes you will be marked inactive. If you are 

moving or have a change of address or if there is an addition of 

a family member, please notify the parish office.�

�

BAPTISMAL INFORMATION CLASS: Due to the COVID�19, 

we don’t have baptismal class at this time. Please contact or email 

the Parish Office. �

�

Monday�Friday �

   9:00 a.m.� 3:00 p.m. �

Lunch Time �

  12:30 � 1:30 p.m.�

�

A REQUEST FROM OUR MONEY COUNTERS Please mark 

the amount  of your contribution on the envelopes and make sure 

that your check is signed, placed in the Sunday collection basket. It 

will save our hard�working crew of volunteer Money Counters a 

lot of time! Thanks for your help!�

�

DO YOU NEED TO REGISTER?�

�

�� just married? Even if you grew up in St. Columba Parish, you  �

      (as an adult) need to register independent from your parents.�

�� new to the parish?�

�� moving back? attending Mass but have never officially     �

        registered?�

�

Whatever your reason, formally registering and becoming an active 

member is an important, tangible way to show your affiliation to 

the parish.���

�

Registered active/contributing members receive envelopes with 

your own number, are eligible for sponsor/godparent validation, 

and are eligible to rent hall parish.�

�

EASY OPTIONS TO REGISTER�

�� Pick up a registration after Mass at the Narthex or ask one of 

our ushers.�

�� Pick up a registration form in our Parish Office located across 

the parking lot.�

�� Call the parish office at 301�567�5506 to receive the form in 

the mail.�

�

Completed forms may be returned to the parish office, by mail or 

give it to one of our ushers after Mass. After you register, you will 

receive parish mailings and church offertory envelopes.�

�

Please also notify the office to update your information for any of 

the following reasons: to advise of a change of address, phone 

number, update email or to advise when leaving the parish �

Please call the Parish 

Office at  

301-567-5506. 

Administrations, stewardship and service 

COLLECTIONS�

�

SUNDAY OFFERING �

� Month of August 2020� $30,023.00�

� � �

COMPARISON �

� Month of August 2019� $38,691.00�

� � �

�

YEAR�TO�DATE�

� 2020� � � � $395,195.00�

� 2019� � � � $468,617.00�

�

THANK YOU FOR SUPPORTING YOUR 

PARISH�

PARISH CAPITAL CAMPAIGN�

�

If you already pledged and opted for electronic bank or 

credit card withdrawals. Please set�up your account 

through Parish Giving. Go to 

www.stcolumbcatholic.net and click the Parish Giving 

link. If you need help, please call the parish office at 

301�567�5506.  Thank you for your support. �

�

CAPITAL CAMPAIGN STATUS�

�

Total Amount Goal:� $860,000.00�

�

Amount collected �

August 2020:� � $11,375.00�

PLEASE CONSIDER ONLINE GIVING 

OR MAIL YOUR DONATION�

Our parish is grateful for your continued support. 

Thank you!�



Sunday, September 27, 2020 | twenty-sixth Sunday in ordinary day 

RCIA (THE RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION OF ADULTS)�

�

Do you know someone who is interested in learning more about the Catholic 

faith?��Perhaps you are thinking about what it means to be called to the Catholic 

way of life.��The Church has a process called the Rite of Christian Initiation of 

Adults (R.C.I.A.) whereby adults can learn and discern whether to become 

Catholic Christians.��The process leads an unbaptized adult to his or her bap-

tism, usually at the Easter Vigil on Holy Saturday.��If the adult has been bap-

tized in another Christian tradition, then the process prepares the person to be 

received into the Catholic Church by making a profession of faith as a Catholic.��The process also pre-

pares the way for someone who was baptized in the Catholic Church to receive First Holy Communion 

and Confirmation.��Here at Saint Columba, the RCIA meets on Saturday mornings�at 9:30 AM�until 

11:00 AM beginning in September and continuing into June. �Each morning we explore a different topic 

with lecture/discussion facilitated by one of the RCIA team members.��Our goal is to help you on your 

spiritual journey as you come to know Jesus through the Scriptures, the teachings of the Catholic 

Church, prayer and worship, and the community of Saint Columba.��You will be accompanied on your 

journey by a Catholic sponsor, usually a friend, who is there to help answer questions and sup-

port�you.��To know more about the RCIA process, call the Parish Office at 301�567�5506 or call Mike 

Maxey at 301�536�1543.�


